
SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING OF NOVEMBER 2, 2021 

 A special meeting of the Mannington City Council, with Mayor Lora 

Michael presiding, was held Tuesday, November 2, 2021 at 6:30 p.m. at city 

hall.  Council members attending were Kris Bates, John Craw (virtually), Chris 

Efaw, Tim Fluharty and Ray Shadrick.  Others attending were Shelby Johnson 

and Sheena Hunt from Region Six, Park Board President Lenny Stafford, Park 

Board member Heather Efaw, and City Clerk Michele Fluharty. 

 Michael called the meeting to order and asked for an executive session to 

hear the presentations on the proposed new pool at Hough Park from DRS 

Engineers and Alpha Associates.  Fluharty made the motion to go into executive 

session to interview the two firms.  Bates seconded the motion and it carried. 

 Efaw made the motion to reconvene into regular session.  Shadrick 

seconded the motion and it carried.  The time was 8:25 p.m. 

 Efaw made the motion to adjourn.  Fluharty seconded the motion and it 

carried.  The meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 


